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October 12, 2018 
 
 
Brian Sorenson 
Assistant County Engineer 
Dakota County Transportation Department 
14955 Galaxie Avenue 
Apple Valley, MN 55124 
 
 
SUBJECT: Dakota County Principal Arterial Study 
 
 
Dear Mr. Sorenson, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to confirm the Minnesota Department of Transportation’s (MnDOT) role in 
the Dakota County Principal Arterial Study. Dakota County did an excellent job of including MnDOT 
and other agencies early and throughout the study process. Each agency played a role in commenting on 
the study approach and methodology. MnDOT is fully supportive of the approach and methodology 
used in the study, as it will help guide future investment and facilitate access management priorities. 
 
As noted in chapter 3 of the study, any request to change a functional classification of a roadway must 
begin by completing and submitting a “Functional Classification Change Request” form to the 
Metropolitan Council. Additional information and resources on this topic can be found using the 
following link: 
http://www.dot.state.mn.us/roadway/data/functional_class.html 
 
For questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (651) 234-7793 or michael.j.corbett@state.mn.us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Michael Corbett, PE 
State Program Administrator Coordinator 
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